

LEARNING COMMUNITIES

Newsletter

Term 4, 2019

Term 4 review and see what we've been up to here at Hagley's Learning Communities.





NCEA Holiday Programme 2019

On Monday, 30th October we started our first day of the NCEA Holiday Programme 2019. We have 16 students from seven schools in Christchurch coming to get support in 13 subjects, including Physics, Biology, Mathematics, English, Science, Chemistry and Accounting. In addition, our students could enjoy new knowledge in Architecture, Law, Design & Visual Communication, and Computer Programming from our volunteer tutors.

The NCEA holiday programme, teamed up of seven teachers and two supervisors, offered a great help with exercises and practical advice, to get our students ready for assessments and exams. This enables them to be successful at all levels including scholarship and

At the end of the programme on Friday, 4th October 2019 we celebrated activities in the gym and had enjoyed Kai.

Good luck for your NCEA test.



Talk Session - Staying safe online with NETSAFE

On Monday, 23rd September 2019, we were very happy to welcome Anjie Webster from Netsafe Wellington to come down to Hagley College for a presentation on how to stay safe on internet. She delivered two talk sessions to our ELL students on the day. Netsafe is an independent, not for profit organization in New Zealand with a focus on online safety.

Netsafe offers information, advice and support for:

- Online bullying, abuse and harassment.
- Online scams.
 - · Online trading complaints.
 - Revenge porn (leaked nudes) Staying safe online.

Our students were very curious and asked for heaps of information and advice how to deal with inappropriate phone calls, email scams and how to stay safe on internet. We were so glad that Netsafe can help a lot. If you are keen for more information, visit their website www.netsafe.org.nz









Fire Demo - The Fire & Emergency New Zealand

Following one of the ELL class programmes "Talk Session with The Fire & Emergency New Zealand", Bruce Irvine as a speaker gave us a show of "Fire Demo" with his Kitchen Trailer on Monday, 21st October 2019 at Basketball Courts, Hagley College.

We have all ESOL students from ELL, HALC classes and Pre School attending the Fire Demo.

Our students asked a lot of questions and were so excited to learn at the real fire show. We could smell the gas burnt and see a real fire and got to know how dangerous it could be at a fire. Stay safe!

Make sure your home and family have a safe fire plan! For more information, please visit www.fireandemergency.nz

Class Trip



4th November 2019, the students from 7 classes (11CEA, 11CEB,11CEC, 11CED, 11CEE, 11CEF and 12VOC) went to a trip to Spencer Park and Spencer Park Beach to celebrate our successful vear 2019.

On 5th November 2019, 13 EPA class had a great walk from Hagley College to Christchurch Botanic Gardens. We celebrated the end of school year. We shared our multimedia presentations which were working on together in Term 4. We uploaded images, selected audio and video and shared on safe social media. Heaps of funs!



Hagley College Community English Language Students - 2020

Community English Classes (Classes 1 to 4) will be held offsite (at 102 Champion Street) in 2020. This is due the building development that will begin in 2020.

Other English Language Classes, including Composite, 11 VOP, 12 VOC, 11 ELL, 12 ELL, and 13EPA) will remain at Hagley College, 510 Hagley Ave, Addington.

Please contact your teacher for update information.

Hagley Culture Chat

Hagley Culure Chat is one of the radio broadcasting programmes on Plains FM 96.9 that is delivered by Hagley students.

Students from migrant and refugee backgrounds, studying English at Hagley College, are the broadcaster of the programme. They share their culture and new lives in New Zealand. They are a great bunch of young people and some have been through tremendous struggles before getting to New Zealand. Now they are here and are making the most of their new lives. Hagley staff and teachers are just a few of the people helping them to adjust to a new life here in Canterbury.

Stay tuned with us! Listen to our show on the first Thursday of the month at 8:30pm and our podcasts on https://plainsfm.org.nz/programmes/



anilts for Refugee Family

On 3rd November 2019, the students from the Kete Wana Textile at Hagley College offered special gifts to refugee families in Christchurch, who originally came from Somalia, Syria and Nepal. These are quilts designed and handmade by the students, with a lot of love and best wishes to the families and welcome to a new chapter in their life in New Zealand. Kia Kaha





Capacity Building

In the 2nd week of school holiday Term 3, on 10th October 2019 the Capacity Building Workshop: Working Alongside Former Refugees and Their Families was held at Hagley College. This event is organized every year. More than 100 people from 80 agencies came and participated at the workshop this year.

We were delighted to welcome and host the speakers of the day including Mr. Ahmed Tani - Canterbury Refugee Resettlement and Resources Centre, Jo Fasheun – Red Cross and her team with update of newly arrived former refugees, Patrick O'Connor - PEETO Inter-Cultural Development Trust and its long experience of serving former refugees, Isabelle Wagmi and Victoria Owolabi to help enhance increase cultural competency "Socially Conscious and Culturally Inspiring Conversations" and Nasrin Shalizi to share her experience working alongside students from refugee background at Hagley College.

Adults ELL Last day at School

















May the holiday season and the present year end on a cheerful note and make way for a fresh and bright New Year. Here's wishing you Happy Holidays!

See you in 2020